‘A, BSNL EMPLOVYEES UNION  ~xidiZses.

Central Head Quarters

BSNLEU Main Recognised Representative Union.
P. Abhimanyu Dada Ghosh Bhawan, 21511, New Patel Nagar,
General Secretary Opp. Shadipur Bus Depot, New Delhi-110008
E-mail : bsnleuchg@gmail.com, Website : www.bsnleu.in
BSNLEU /418 (IDA) 04.02.2021
To,

Shri Prakash Javadekar ji,

Hon'ble Minister of Heavy Industries
& Public Enterprises,

Room No. 176,

Udyog Bhawan,

New Delhi-110 001

Sir,

Sub: - Non-issuing of letter by the DPE for the payment of 5.5% of IDA w.e.f. 01.10.2020 and 6.1% IDA
w.e.f. 01.01.2021 to the Non-Executives / workmen of the CPSEs — requesting to take needful
action - reg.

Ref: - DPE letter no.W-02/0045/2020-DPE(WC) dated 08" January, 2021.
We wish to bring the following to your kind notice, for favour of necessary intervention.

The DPE, vide it’s letter no.W-02/0039/2017-DPE(WC)-GL-XVI/20 dated 19th November, 2020, has stated
that the three IDA instalments due from 01.10.2020, 01.01.2021 and 01.04.2021 shall not be paid to the
Executives, as well as to the Non-Unionised Supervisors of the CPSEs. Subsequently, the DPE has also
clarified vide it’s letter no.W-02/0045/2020-DPE(WC) dated 08th January, 2021, that, the freezing of the IDA
does not apply to the Non-Executives/Workmen of the CPSEs.

However, despite the DPE affirming that, the freezing of the IDAs does not apply to the Non-
Executives/Workmen of the CPSEs, it is disturbing to note that, the DPE has not so far issued letter to the
CPSEs, for the payment of the two instalments of IDA, that have already become due to the Non-
Executives/Workmen of the CPSEs. We would like to draw your kind attention to the fact that, 5.5% IDA has
become due for payment w.e.f. 01.10.2020 and another 6.1% IDA has become due for payment w.e.f.
01.01.2021.

Having communicated vide it’s letter no.W-02/0039/2017-DPE(WC)-GL-XVI/20 dated 19th November,
2020, that, the freezing of the three instalments of the IDAis not applicable to the Non-
Executives/Workmen of the CPSEs, it is incumbent on the part of the DPE to issue instructions for the
payment of the two instalments of IDAs, i.e., 5.5% w.e.f. 01.10.2020 and 6.1% w.e.f. 01.01.2021, that have
already become due.

Since, the DPE has not issued the letter so far, we request you to kindly intervene on this matter and to
ensure that the needful instruction is issued by the DPE without further delay. We fondly hope that, your
kind intervention in this issue will bring a great relief to the Non-Executives/Workmen of the CPSEs.

Thanking you,

Yours sincerely,
[P. Abhimanyu]

General Secretary

Copy to:- Shri Sailesh, Secretary, Department of Public Enterprises, Public Enterprises Bhawan, Block No.14,
CGO Complex, Lodhi Road, New Delhi- 110011



